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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 
Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
June 8, 2023 
 
Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. 
Robinson & Cole LLP 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
 
RE: EM-VER-081-220914 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 

existing telecommunications facility located at Interstate 84 and South Street, Middlebury, 
Connecticut. 

 
Dear Attorney Baldwin: 
 
The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your April 4, 2023 and June 6, 2023 
correspondence notifying the Council of a change to the model of the remote radio head (RRH) to RF4439d-
25A and RF4440-13A due to the unavailability of the approved RRH model. 
  
Pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies §16-50j-73, the Council hereby acknowledges 
notification of the change in the RRH model with the following conditions: 
 

1. Prior to Verizon’s antenna installation, antennas and equipment be installed in compliance with the 
Mount Analysis prepared by Colliers Engineering & Design dated May 1, 2023 and stamped and 
signed by Peter Albano; 
 

2. Within 45 days following completion of equipment installation, Verizon Wireless shall provide 
documentation certified by a Professional Engineer that its installation complied with the 
recommendations of the Mount Analysis.  
 

This acknowledgment applies only to the changes described in the letter dated April 4, 2023 and June 6, 
2023. 
 
The RRH installation is to be implemented as specified in the revised Structural Analysis prepared by 
Centek Engineering, dated April 3, 2023, revised Mount Analysis prepared by Colliers Engineering & 
Design, dated May 1, 2023 and associated project plans for the above-referenced facility attached to the 
letters dated April 4, 2023 and June 6, 2023. 
 
Thank you for your attention and cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Melanie A. Bachman  
Executive Director 
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MAB/ANM/dll 
 
c: The Honorable Edward B. St. John, Town of Middlebury, First Selectperson, 

(Firstselectman@middlebury-ct.org) 


